LEGAL SERVICES
BOARD

Simon Blandy
Director of Policy and Standards
Council for Licensed Conveyancers
16 Glebe Road
Chelmsford
Essex
CM1 1QG

The Chief Executive's Office Legal Services Board 7th Floor Victoria House Southampton Row London WC1B 4AD

T 020 7271 0050 F 020 7271 0051

www.legalservicesboard.org.uk

29 September 2010

Dear Simon,

Approval of the application made by Council for Licensed Conveyancers to the Legal Services Board under s.51of the Legal Services Act 2007 for the level of practising fees

I am pleased to inform you that the 2010/11 Licence Fee and Practice Fee levels as set out in your application of 21 September 2010 and the supporting documents have been approved by the Legal Services Board. This decision has been made under the authority delegated to me as Chief Executive by the LSB Board and follows the changes to Regulatory Arrangements relating to the fee structure and for the Compensation Fund determination for 2010 that were approved on 27 September.

We are content that the information that you have provided indicates that the criteria within the Board's Practising Fee Rules have been met. I am grateful to the CLC representatives that have worked with my staff during the approval process to reach this position.

We look forward to maintaining dialogue going forward to ensure that we continue to improve the process for next year.

Please contact Sonya Gedson, Regulatory Associate, sonya.gedson@legalservicesboard.org.uk or 020 7271 0073 if you have any questions.

Yours sincerely

Chris Kenny Chief Executive

E chris.kenny@legalservicesboard.org.uk